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BACKGROUND INFORMATION

Appendix (i) Archaeology and Visualisation Overview and Demonstrator, by Karen Padmore of Virtual Environments, Salford University. 

Members will recall the item Virtual Reality in Regeneration at their meeting on 19th October 2005. As requested, please find set out below a more detailed proposal in this further report that takes this process forward for a much larger virtual presentation of the development of the Greengate are by the use and display of recovered archaeology and town layout development for as an educational tool leading to an understanding of the historic origins of the former mediaeval centre of the old City of Salford. 

*
Karen Padmore, of Virtual Environments at Salford University, will present a short programme outlining the work of her Department in illustrating, in three dimensional images, a timeline trail of the development of the Greengate area of Salford from the mediaeval town square origins, through the Victorian to the present time. 

*
This work would be based on the archaeological finds already uncovered, and those likely to be found as work progresses on the redevelopment of the area. This are of Salford is known to contain considerably significant archaeology. For this reason conditions will be attached to planning approvals relating to the excavation, recording, recovery and protection the archaeology in the area. The Greengate Development Framework acknowledges the significance of the archaeology and site of lost structures associated with the historic core of Salford. The junction of Greengate and Gravel Lane was the site of the former Exchange, (or Courthouse), Salford Cross, Stocks and Village Conduit, as depicted in the attached documents and plans. It is hoped that contemporary reconstructions of these artefacts and street level images of the former Exchange can be included, together with other references to the historic core of Salford, in the redevelopment proposals.        

CONCLUSION:

From the previous report £2000 was set aside to enable the presentation at this meeting. At the Lead Member for Planning Meeting this morning a report was taken that hopes to commit £11,120 +VAT to enable a Desk-Based Archaeological Survey of the Greengate and Gravel Lane Area of Salford. This should help to identify, as far as possible, the nature of the below ground archaeological resource within the study area, to assess the significance and to make appropriate recommendations for the future treatment of any archaeological remains which may be affected by the proposed works.

PROJECTED COST

The cost of preparing the scheme is dependant on the detail required. The more detail required the greater the cost. Contained in the last page of the enclosed information in appendix (i) is a breakdown of estimated costs for preparing elements and contents from geographic to six buildings and interpretation of archaeological artefacts.  

RECOMMENDATION:

Members to note the content of the report and consider the recommendation of commissioning further work for a much larger scheme.

CONTACT: Joe Martin, Conservation Officer.

